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Summary and Recommendation: 
 
The merger of the Cumbria Housing Executive with the Supporting People 
Commissioning Body has been proposed and the suggested constitution is 
attached as Appendix A. 
The Panel are requested to have careful regard to the constitutional remit of the 
proposed body, which is extensive.  Members’ scrutiny is invited and their views 
are sought.                                                         
 
 
 

1. Introduction 
 
1.1  The Cumbria Housing Executive is not a statutory body but is the  
        over-arching group that oversees the production of the Cumbria 
        Housing Strategy and the county-wide evidence base that  
        underpins it.  The strategy was produced in 2006 for a lifetime 
       of 5 years and is now in process of revision. 
 
1.2  The Cumbria Supporting People Commissioning Body is  
        “statutory” in as far as it was set up in 2003 following the 
        government’s  reform of revenue funding for housing related  
        support services.   
 
1.3   With effect from that date all revenue funding streams for housing 
        support services (for example, the support provided for residents 
        in sheltered housing) were removed and replaced with a 
        programme grant direct from government. 
 
1.4  The government’s model for non-unitary areas was to make  
       County Councils the accountable bodies for the grant.  However,  
       district councils are the statutory housing authorities so, to ensure  
       their participation, the model was for counties to create  
       Commissioning Bodies that included district councils and others.  
 



1.5 The Cumbria Supporting People Commissioning Body was  
      therefore set up in 2003.  It is chaired by an elected member of the  
      County Council and membership includes Councillors representing  
      each district.  All elected members are supported by officers.         
 
 

2              Issues 
           
           2.1  Between 2003 and 2010 the Supporting People Programme Grant  
                  was ring-fenced for housing related support services.  In plain  
                  language, it could not be used to provide housing management,  
                  adult social care or nursing care.   
 
           2.2  In 2010 the ring-fence was removed.  In light of that, the merger of  
                  the Supporting People Commissioning Body with the Cumbria 
                  Housing Executive was proposed.  The stated intention is to 
                  create an over-arching group with a remit for strategic 
                  commissioning of housing and related services throughout  
                  Cumbria.   
 
           2.3  The proposed constitution is attached as Appendix A.  Officers  
                   would particularly draw members’ attention to paragraphs 6.1 to 
                  6.4 and to the bullet points at the end of the Appendix.    
 
     
 
 

  
 
 














